John Howard, MD

Director

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health

395 E Street SW, Suite 9200

Patriots Plaza Building

Washington, DC 20201

October 24, 2011

Dear Doctor Howard:

As the Executive Director of the Mesothelioma Applied Research Foundation, I am writing to urge you to consider adding cancer as a disease covered by the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act.  The Mesothelioma Applied Research Foundation is the nonprofit collaboration of patients and families, physicians, advocates, and researchers dedicated to eradicating the life-ending and vicious effects of mesothelioma. I am contacting you in reference to the new evidence published last month in The Lancet showed an elevated risk of cancer in firefighters exposed to toxins at the World Trade Center (WTC) site.  This is especially troublesome to the mesothelioma community, as mesothelioma is the cancer known to be caused by exposure to asbestos and the National Cancer Institute has confirmed that asbestos was present in one of the World Trade Center towers.  

The National Cancer Institute (NCI) confirms that hundreds of tons of asbestos containing materials were released into atmosphere on September 11 in the following statement on their website:

“Individuals involved in the rescue, recovery, and cleanup at the site of the September 11, 2001, attacks on the World Trade Center (WTC) in New York City are another group at risk of developing an asbestos-related disease. Because asbestos was used in the construction of the North Tower of the WTC, when the building was attacked, hundreds of tons of asbestos were released into the atmosphere. Those at greatest risk include firefighters, police officers, paramedics, construction workers, and volunteers who worked in the rubble at Ground Zero.”

The confirmation of the release of asbestos containing materials by the NCI coupled with the peer-reviewed study indicating that firefighters are at higher risk of developing cancer provides a strong argument that survivors and first responders of the 9/11 terrorist attacks are at an increased risk of developing mesothelioma and other cancers, thus cancer should be covered by the World Trade Center Health Program.  I urge you to evaluate the new data and strongly consider adding cancer to the new conditions covered by the Zadroga Act.
Sincerely,
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Kathleen Wiedemer

Executive Director 

Mesothelioma Applied Research Foundation

� http://www.cancer.gov/cancertopics/factsheet/Risk/asbestos





